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Minutes of the Kenova Governance Board (Extraordinary) Meeting held on 30th June 2022 
Video Conference held on MS Teams

Present
Iain Livingstone – IL (Chair) (delayed - attendance as noted in minutes)
Rev. Harold Good 
Fr. Martin McGill 
Jon Boutcher – JB
Keith Surtees – KS
Liam O’Brien – LO
Monica McWilliams 
Guests
Tony Fuller - TF
Andrew Mortimer - AM
Minutes
Liz Charters
Apologies
Bertha McDougall 
Phil Wells 




1. JB opened the meeting as the Chair was delayed, it was noted that a member (HG) had also been delayed.
2. JB explained that the meeting was an extraordinary and additional Governance Board meeting solely to discuss the position and work underway in respect of the Northern Ireland Troubles (Legacy and Reconciliation) Bill, the next meeting would cover all normal business.
3. JB outlined responses to the proposed Bill from partners and stakeholders.  
4. JB explained that whilst the Bill was flawed in the eyes of many it nevertheless represents to families, what could be the only opportunity for a significant period and so the position of Operation Kenova is not to dis-engage but to propose significant amendments to the proposed Bill to make it acceptable.
5. JB suggested that a Day of Remembrance for those affected by the Troubles and enshrined within the Bill would improve victim focus.
6. JB explained his understanding that, when the proposed Independent Commission for Reconciliation and Information Recovery (ICRIR) is established all ongoing enquiries including those of the Police Ombudsman Northern Ireland (PONI) and the PSNI Legacy Investigation Bureau will be stopped and all future work will be undertaken by the ICRIR.  
7. It is expected that work on Kenova, Mizzenmast and Turma will be largely complete before the Bill is implemented, however, the Operation Denton review of the Glenanne Gang will still be ongoing and a request has been made for the Operation to complete its work independent of the new unit.  Stakeholder groups are also writing to request that Op Denton work is continued within the current structure.  
8. JB updated that the bespoke Statutory Instrument legislation required by An Garda Siochana (AGS) to underpin the sharing of information with Operation Denton is expected imminently.
9. JB confirmed his confidence that, aside of material from AGS, the Operation has been given access to all the material in respect of the cases and continues to receive information in respect of the Glenanne Gang.  
10. JB updated the meeting regarding team engagement with those associated with the cases.
11. Board member queried the interpretation of unfettered access to material referred to in the draft Bill with regard to evidence provided to the ICRIR by agencies.
12. JB expressed concern that whilst the Bill states that state bodies are under a requirement to provide agencies with information it goes on to limit this with reference to provision of information that is reasonable, required and relevant.  
13. JB explained the perceived legal complexities in respect of the sharing of information between AGS and Operation Denton and the bespoke Statutory Instrument currently being drafted which will overcome the difficulties and is specifically for Operation Denton conducting the review work.
14. Board member noted the structure and success of Operation Kenova and the influence that it has had and applauded the team.  She also expressed concern that the proposed process described in the Bill could re-traumatise victims if evidence was provided by perpetrators and not corroborated properly.
15. JB confirmed that the Kenova Interim Report would go through its representation process and his aim for publication in the autumn; the report will set out what legacy should be and what families should expect legally and emotionally.  He noted that whilst the Kenova Interim Report should be delivered quickly it is important that it is accurate and compliant with the steps that must be followed prior to publication.
16. Board member observed that if the report could be published earlier it might illicit more support for the changes to the Bill.
17. Chair joined the meeting and apologised for his delayed attendance.  
18. JB updated on the meeting and explained that the Independent Steering Group are drafting a letter to Government regarding the proposed Northern Ireland Troubles Bill requesting that the continuation of the Operation Denton work should not be prevented.
19. JB also updated in respect of the Statutory Instrument for sharing of information.
20. Board Member joined the meeting and apologised for their late attendance.
21. Board member observed that members across all political parties in Northern Ireland have agreed that, in its present form, the Northern Ireland Troubles Bill is not what is required, however, this unanimous consensus appears not to have been noted by the British Government.  
22. In response to queries from a member JB stated that he has spoken to those who were victims of sexual exploitation in Kenova cases which could be flagged to demonstrate the inadequacy of the Bill.  
23. JB also stated that those engaged, including government have been highly supportive of the Kenova model and agreed it represents a way forward. It is suggested that the Bill is “Kenova style” however, JB stressed that the Bill does not reflect the Kenova model. 
24. Chair asked the Governance Board if they would wish to join with the Kenova Independent Steering Group as signatories to their draft letter requesting that the work of Operation Denton, which has been considered a matter of such importance that the Government in Dublin have drafted legislation to secure the truth for families, should continue outside of the scope of the Bill.
25. JB also suggested that the Victims’ Focus Group might also wish to be signatories to the letter.
26. Chair confirmed that the letter would be “Operation Denton” specific and would not stray into other elements of the Bill
27. All members agreed in principle to be signatories to the proposed letter in support of Operation Denton exemption from the terms of the Bill and it was agreed that IL would forward the draft letter for their approval when completed.
28. Date of the next meetings:
Wednesday July 27th 2022		16:00 – 18:00
Wednesday 26th October 2022		16:00 – 18:00
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